DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION

DISTRICT 7- OFFICE OF REGIONAL PLANNING 100 S. MAIN STREET, SUITE 100 LOS ANGELES, CA 90012 PHONE (213) 897-0067 FAX (213) 897-1337 TTY 711 www.dot.ca.gov



5/28/2020

Governor's Office of Planning & Research

MAY 12 2020

STATE CLEARINGHOUSE

May 7, 2020

Norwalk-La Mirada Unified School District Attn: Edith C. Florence, Facilities Director Facilities Planning & Construction 15711 Pioneer Boulevard, Building G Norwalk, CA 90650

RE: La Mirada High School New Football

Stadium Project - Mitigated Negative

Declaration (MND) SCH# 2020040345

GTS# 07-LA-2020-03243 Vic. LA-39 PM D17.517

Dear Edith C. Florence,

Thank you for including the California Department of Transportation (Caltrans) in the environmental review process for the above referenced project. The project proposes a new football stadium and field improvements at La Mirada High School, which includes the replacement of home and visitor bleachers, field lighting, scoreboard, synthetic turf, synthetic track, home and visitor field houses (which include restrooms, concession structures, and team rooms), press box, ticket booth, fencing, paving, long jump/triple jump/high jump, existing shotput throw area, existing discus throw areas, and pole vault venues. The project also includes a new home/visitor path of travel which includes ADA compliant accessibility features, extension of existing domestic water lines, new fire access lane, a new fire water line from the street for field houses, a new fire hydrant, an extension of the existing fire water line for a new fire hydrant, extension of the existing sewer line connection, and replacement of the existing storm drain. The project does not propose to increase student enrollment, or the number of events currently held onsite. As a result, no additional vehicle trips are anticipated during operation following project completion.

The nearest State facility to the proposed project site is SR-39. After reviewing the MND, Caltrans does not anticipate any significant adverse impacts to the State Highway System.

Please note that the transportation of heavy construction equipment and/or materials which requires use of oversized-transport vehicles on State highways will also need a Caltrans transportation permit. We recommend large size truck trips be limited to off-peak commute periods.

Edith C. Florence May 7, 2020 Page 2

If you have any questions, please contact project coordinator Anthony Higgins, at anthony.higgins@dot.ca.gov and refer to GTS# 07-LA-2020-03243.

Sincerely,

MIYA EDMONSON

IGR/CEQA Branch Chief

Miya Edmonson

cc: Scott Morgan, State Clearinghouse